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Background
Section 313 of the Emergency Planning and 
Community Right to Know Act (EPCRA) 
requires facilities to report on various quantities 
of chemical releases, and the amounts of chemi-
cals managed on and off  site. The public uses this 
information to estimate local health risks associ-
ated with these chemicals, and to develop policies 
to reduce these risks. EPA and other regulators 
use this information to develop regulations and to 
track progress in reducing toxic chemical releases. 
The original regulations were adopted in 1987, 
and additional requirements have been added over 
the years.

The reporting burden on businesses, particu-
larly small businesses, has been substantial. In 
1994, EPA adopted a short form, Form A, to 
replace the longer Form R in an attempt to reduce 
the burden on small firms with small amounts of 
chemicals handled within a facility. In December 
2006, EPA adopted another reform in response 
to concerns that the 1994 Form A reform did not 
provide relief  to enough facilities. 

Critics of the new reform claim that TRI data 
uses will be impaired by the 2006 changes. In the 
absence of previous analysis on this topic, this 
research was conducted to identify different types 
of TRI data uses and determine whether the pub-
lic, government regulators, or other users would 
lose significant information about risks if  facili-
ties substitute the short form for the long form, as 
permitted in the 2006 reform.  

Overall Findings
E.H. Pechan & Associates (Pechan) examined the 
effect of the October 2005 proposal on TRI data 
uses. Pechan reviewed over 2,000 comments on 
the proposed rule and identified 17 specific uses 
of TRI data, addressing national, state, and local 
concerns. Based on this analysis, the report found 
that the December 2006 final rule will not have 
significant impacts on data uses identified by com-
menters. 

Highlights
• Of the 17 examples of TRI data use the report 

identified, there was either no effect or no signifi-
cant effect on all but one use. With respect to an 
examination of chemical usage in the Louisville, 
Kentucky area, the effect of the substitution of 
Form A for Form R was indeterminate.

• In addition, the Pechan analysis was based on 
the proposal, and not the final rule, which added 
back 60 percent of the Form R release-related infor-
mation that was previously substituted for Form A 
in the proposal. As a result, the conclusion of this 
report is even stronger than the analysis indicates: 
the TRI reform as adopted by EPA in December 
2006 has an insignificant effect on all identified 
uses of TRI data.

Scope and Methodology
Pechan employed facility-level TRI data analyzed 
at the local, state, and national levels to estimate 
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the change in data utility that commenters identi-
fied as an effect of the reporting burden reduction. 
This approach allowed Pechan to examine specific 
changes in data reported on Form R for each list-
ed chemical within the chosen geographic region. 
The default was to use 2003 TRI data, the most 
recent available when the analysis was undertaken, 
but Pechan also employed historic data when nec-
essary and available to examine the specific data 
use identified in the comments.

Note
This report was peer-reviewed consistent with 
Advocacy’s data quality guidelines.  More infor-
mation on this process can be obtained by con-
tacting the Director of Economic Research at 
advocacy@sba.gov or (202) 205-6533.
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